
My name is Phurbu. I am from Dhingri in Shigatse. It has been more than two 
months since I left Tibet and entered exile. I am 26 years old.

Could you tell us about nomads and grassland situation in your place?

Before Tibet lost its independence, grassland ownership remained within the 
monasteries and landlords. Then came the introduction of collectivism where all 
villages were made into one big family and livestock were collected.

Land was divided between people. Tensions grew when the new grassland 
policies didn’t match the old traditional way. Land was distributed according to 
the limited knowledge of Chinese cadres on grassland. There was much 
apprehension with the new method. The Chinese government asked nomads to 
fence off their lands to avoid tensions. I believe the fencing of the lands has 
weakened the harmony within the nomadic communities.

Earlier, the animals grazed on rich grasses and had abundant access of water. 
These days, with exception to the land given to them the animals can’t graze in 
areas where grasses and water are abundant, they only have the fenced in area. 
This weakens the animals health. There were debates over this issue over the 
impracticality of this new policy. The debate is also over ignoring the old and rich 
tradition of Tibetan farming methods.  

Whether it was the summer, spring or winter nomads made their tents anywhere 
they chose. However, the government introduced a policy to alleviate poverty 
which they called “nomad resettlement.” They claimed that if nomads move with 
tents in their whole lives without settling down it would cause problems with 
their mentality and well-being. Therefore, the government gives 15,000 yuan to 
the nomads to build permanent housing. The nomads have to spend according to 
their wealth. The government announced that it would give award to the family 
that builds the finest house. This brings the morale of the nomads down because 
it compels them to compete with their comrades in building houses. So the 
nomads sell their parents’ precious jewelleries such as precious stone and coral 
to purchase better materials to build their houses. They cannot fetch a good 
price tough as the gems are sold only in local nomadic communities. 

Settling the nomads does not bring any benefit because the nomads have many 
problems adapting to their new lives while historically they have spent their 
whole lives on rangeland. They cannot adapt to this new lifestyle.

Young nomads now ride motorbikes and watch television. Only old nomads still 
graze their animals. 

I feel that building good houses with the provision of good education could be 
beneficial. If these are not ensured the future of the nomads’ will be problematic. 
Though we receive education in our village, I feel it is just to keep us occupied. 
They do this to appear to the world community that we are being well-treated 
but we feel that they truly do not mean to help us. It is compulsory to go to 



school up to Class Nine. Each family has to pay a fine if they fail to do this. I think 
sending children to school is good. Schools provide good food; good clothing and 
the classrooms are clean. However, I find the way they teach is not enough. I 
infer this, as I have been to school for six years. The result from studying in 
school for six years at that time is better than studying now in school for nine 
years. These days they send as many children to school as possible. They take 
attendance everyday and fine them if they are absent. In my area the fine is 20 
yuan for a one-day absence. When parents get sick children have to take leave 
for two or three days. Sometimes they just stay home to help their parents when 
they don’t get permission. It costs a great deal for parents to pay the children’s 
fine which they sometimes pay in the form of their livestock. I don’t think the life 
of the nomads will improve without a good education foundation.


